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SUBREGIONAL OPERATING GROUP
SALT RIVER QUTFALL
PARALLEL INTERCEPTOR CAPACITY IMPROVEMENTS

CONSTRUCTION MANGER AT RISK SERVICES
WS90160113
NOTIFICATION LETTER NO. 1

FEBRUARY 5, 2025

This notification letter shall become part of the Request for Qualifications for the above
referenced project.

Q.1 | The RFQ is silent on the self-perform requirements for the CMAR on this project. Please
provide this informaticn as it pertains to this project.

A1 Section Il - "The CMAR may also compete to self-perform limited amounts of work."
however there is not a minimum or maximum of self-performed work.

Q.2 | Please provide a comprehensive list of acceptable and non-acceptable pipe
manufacturers and protective pipe lining/coating products for this project.

A.2 | Refer to the City of Phoenix Water Services Department Design Standards Manual for
Water and Wastewater Systems (2021 version) Section B.1 for approved pipe materials.
There is no approved pipe manufacturers list. Further details will be determined during
the design phase.

Q.3 | Information was provided for the tie in at 47th Ave and Lower Buckeye as to the size and
manner of connection (i.e. stub out). Please provide similar information for the connection
requirements at 59th Ave and Broadway.

A.3 | The details of any pipe connections will be determined during the design phase.

Q.4 | Please confirm the 87" pipe at 47th Ave is internal diameter or external diameter.
Provide class of pipe, manufacturer, wall thickness, and elevations (invert, top, and
bottom of pipe). Please provide this information for Question 3 above as well.

A.4 | The as-builts indicate an existing 87-inch internal pipe diameter. However, the existing
pipe details will be verified during the design phase.




Q.5

Can as-builts of the existing SROG line at the tie in locations be provided to the
proposers?

A5

As-builts are not typically provided to ali potential contractors/consultants during the RFQ
process as it is not a requirement for the qualifications process. Typically, once the
contractor is selected, this information will be shared with the design firm and contractors

Q.6

Please provide the proposers with the City of Phoenix completed SROG Interceptor
Capacity Improvement (SICI) Preliminary Design Report from 2018 that is referenced in
the RFQ.

AB

The 2018 PDR report will be available at City Hall 8th floor for review by appointment
only. Appointments can be coordinated with Sadie J Thompson
(sadie.thompson@phoenix.gov); and Enrique R Robles

.| (Enrigue.Robles@phoenix.gov} No photos or video recording is allowed of the PDR

report.

All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.
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